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                                        LEAGUE OF WOMEN VOTERS OF  
CITRUS COUNTY FLORIDA 
Vicky Iozzia is the Editor of this newsletter.
Our mailing address is LWVCC. P. O. Box 1903, Lecanto, FL 34460
Our website is lwvcitrus.org
[bookmark: _Hlk164425976]******************************************************** 
Our August 14, 2024 meeting, at 10:00 am, will feature Denise Dymond-Lyn, Citrus County Attorney, speaking about “Florida’s Judicial System, The Who, What, and Why”. Judicial candidates are invited. 
It will be at the Coastal Region Library in Crystal River.
******************************************************
Our September 11, 2024, at 10:00 am, features candidates for the US House of Representatives and State Senator, and Vicky Iozzia will give a presentation on the Amendments on the November ballot. It will be at the Coastal Region Library in Crystal River.
****************************************************
Please visit our Facebook page and "like" us!
https://www.facebook.com/leagueofwomenvotersofcitruscounty
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                  HAPPY AUGUST TO EVERYONE!
August Holidays: (No Federal holidays)
Happiness happens month
National Watermelon Day August 3
National Chocolate Chip Day August 5
Lighthouse Day August 8
National Ice Cream Sandwich Day August 14
National Black Cat Appreciation Day August 17
International Day Against Nuclear Tests August 29
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Vicky Iozzia, 1st President,Speakers Bureau Chair,                           Newsletter Editor, Webmaster
	On Tuesday, July 16, I spoke to the Dems of Stone Creek in Ocala. I presented the hot-off-the-presses Amendment PowerPoint from the Florida League. I will be presenting it at our regular meeting on October 9. If you belong to another organization that would like to have me do this presentation, please contact me. 
This month, in lieu of my regular column, I want to report to you about the Chronicle Forum and our July meeting. What a privilege and different perspective I have after getting to meet and listen to the candidates. I wish everyone could take the same opportunity. 
	On Monday, July 8, the Citrus County Chronicle, in collaboration with The League of Women Voters of Citrus County, presented a Candidate Forum. Below are the candidates for the offices. 
If you would like to see this event, the link on youtube is https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=scWCB1K2OW8&t=13s
[image: ]Here are the hosts: 
[image: ]
[image: ][image: ]
From the Chronicle, John Murphy	                      Trina Murphy
[image: ]
[image: ]
[image: ]Retired Judge Patricia Thomas         Liz Gragert and Maxine Conner from LWV
[image: ]
Jan Hall, Vicky Iozzia, Rosemary    Dr. BJ Ezell, Rosemary Nilles, Mary Perry, 
Nilles, Scott Baldwin from LUV         Devora Stager, Peg Primeau from LWV



Here are the candidates: 

Circuit Judge, Fifth Judicial Group 7
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Erin Daly							Derek Saltsman

Circuit Judge Fifth Judicial, Group 13
[image: ][image: ]
Heidi Davis						Zach McCormick





Circuit Judge, Fifth Judicial, Group 20
[image: ][image: ]
Ben Boylston					Barbara Kissner Kwatkosky

County Judge Group 3
[image: ][image: ]
Amber May Thomas				Lisa Yaeger
US Representative District 12 (Gus Bilirakis did not attend)
[image: ]
Hank Dunlap

Supervisor of Elections
[image: ][image: ]
Tiffany Long				Maureen “Mo”Baird
School Board District 2
[image: ][image: ]
Ken Frink			   Laura Gatling-Wright
[image: ][image: ]
Dale Marie Merrill				Victoria Smith



Superintendent of Schools
[image: ][image: ]
    Scott Hebert						Jason Koon
County Commissioner District 1
[image: ][image: ]
Curtis Bryant						Jeffery Kinnard






County Commissioner District 3
[image: ][image: ]
       Janet A. Barek				Ruthie Davis Schlabach
Citrus County Sheriff
[image: ][image: ]
Michael Prendergast				David Vincent
[image: A group of people sitting in a room

Description automatically generated]The crowd was huge: 700 in the auditorium, 3800 watching online, according to Trina Murphy. 







From the July 26, 2024 Sound off: 
[image: ]







On July 10, 2024, The League of Women Voters of Citrus County hosted a Meet and Greet at the Citrus Springs Community Center with the candidates for the Board of County Commissioners. 
[image: ]Rosemary Nilles broke down the complicated issue of Preemption vs Home Rule. [image: ]
We made a special presentation to Past President Nancy Tomaselli for her dedication and hard work for our League. She received a beautiful collage of photos with her and the Board, and a forever membership to the League. 
[image: ]





	



From left to right, Rosemary Nilles, Devora Stager, Nancy Tomaselli, Dr. BJ Ezell. 
This meeting is available on YouTube:   https://youtu.be/B-RZQUlBT6U
Thank you, Nancy, for all you have done for us. We truly stand on the shoulders of our sisters. 
[image: ]







The Board of County Commissioners spoke. Can you identify them from the photos from the Chronicle Forum? 
[image: ][image: ][image: ]
___________________       ___________________       ____________________




[image: ][image: ]
_______________   _______________
How did you do? How many could you name? 

                       WANTED AND NEEDED: 
Do you attend our meetings? Would you like to help take photos? If so, please contact Vicky. 
BE SURE TO LOOK ON PAGE 34 TO SEE THE PHOTOS OF THE TEAMS THAT HAVE BEEN DOING POSTCARDS TO TELL NONVIOLENT FELONS THAT THEY CAN PETITION TO GET THEIR VOTING RIGHTS BACK
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                                         Jeanne Messersmith
All Citrus County registered voters can vote in the August 20, 2024 Primary – go vote!
In Florida, primary elections can be complicated. However, for our upcoming election, five “universal” primary contests will appear on ballots. What does this mean? A universal primary contest is a race, in a primary election, in which all candidates have the same political party affiliation. According to Supervisor of Elections, “Mo” Baird, this will be the only opportunity Citrus County voters will have to vote in these races. The winner in these races will be determined in the primary election.
That means that all qualified, registered voters, regardless of their party affiliation, will get to cast a ballot in these contests. In addition, all registered voters can vote in nonpartisan contests, regardless of party affiliation.







FUN FACTS:
· “I haven’t received my mail-in ballot, yet!” Did you re-enroll to receive a Vote By Mail Ballot? The State Legislature in 2023 changed the statutes for VBM ballots – all names from previous elections were purged from voter lists. You must re-enroll every election cycle (two years). The last day to re-enroll or request a vote-by-mail ballot is August 8, by 5 p.m. – call the SOE office at 352-564-2120.

· “I want to vote early” – when and where? Early voting for the primary election starts on Friday, August 9 through Saturday, August 17, 9 a.m. to 6 p.m. Locations are the Supervisor of Elections office, Central Ridge Community Center, Homosassa Public Library, Inverness City Hall and Central Ridge Library. The Primary Election is Tuesday, August 20. Polls open from 7 a.m. to 7 p.m. Registered voters who wish to vote in person on Election Day MUST vote at their respective precincts’ polling places. More info. at www.votecitrus.gov or by calling 352-564-7120







In July we celebrate Disability Pride Month to mark the anniversary of the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA), which was the world’s first comprehensive civil rights law for people with disabilities.

         RECENT OPINIONS. DO YOU AGREE?
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To read the entire document, go to https://static.project2025.org/2025_MandateForLeadership_FULL.pdf
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                                 Peg Primeau, 2nd President, 
                        Secretary, Reproductive Rights Chair     
                                                     Field Trip Notes
I was lucky to tag along this week with Linda Myers and friends to the National Registry Rural Historic District and museum of Royal, FL. African-American-  descendant Beverly Steele (in photo) gave an exciting history lesson about how freed Blacks received forty acres and a mule during the Civil War and settled this area near Wildwood. The amazing part is how the families managed to keep their land in spite of Reconstruction, Jim Crow laws, and commercial developers across these many generations. It is the only such US community besides Nicodemus, KS, that still remains. Elders are known for their longevity (centenarians abound!). I was also impressed by the accounts of how crucial midwives were to the community’s survival.The little museum included a homemade quilt with underground-railroad messaging and avintage dress with a suffragist sash. Check it out:
https://communityofroyal.org/royal-history-past Field Trip Notes
[image: ]
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Rosemary Nilles, LWVCC Education Chair, 1st Vice President 

Don’t tell me how to vote!
Should elected officials tell voters how to vote? Sounds like a silly
question, doesn’t it?
And yet, a small but very vocal group of citizens has been asking
our local officials to do just that! How can that be?
Citizens are always free to ask elected officials to vote for laws, ordinances, etc. We
call, visit, and email our federal and state lawmakers to tell them how we’d like them
to vote on issues like education, the environment, health care including reproductive
health care, etc. We tell our BOCC and our municipal governments how we want
them to act on local taxes, land use, budget, even library policies. It’s our First
Amendment right to speak our minds, to share information and opinions with our
elected officials.
But when a small group of individuals tell our local officials to pass a resolution to
recommend that people vote “No” on Amendment 4, that’s out of line.
And that’s exactly what’s been happening at local city and BOCC meetings. One
after another, folks have stated their beliefs - in many cases based on false
information or premises - and then asked local governments to pass resolutions
against Amendment 4. Many openly request that governments urge voters to vote
No on Amendment 4.
If passed by 60% of voters, Amendment 4 will “Limit Government Interference with

Abortion.” The Florida Supreme Court approved the wording after nearly a million
voters signed a petition to place the Amendment on the ballot for all Florida voters to
decide. Voters should educate themselves with factual information about the
Amendment. Our morals, religion, and other factors may also influence our
decisions.
It is fine for elected officials to express their personal opinions on an issue. It is not
fine for elected officials to pass a resolution that suggests how we should vote.
If you don’t agree, consider this: Would you like our BOCC to tell us how to vote for
Senator? Would it be appropriate for them to tell us how to vote on any of the other
five Constitutional Amendments?
I commend those local officials who have said “No” to these persistent voices.
They’ve pointed out that it is not within their purview to even suggest to citizens how
to vote. They understand the role of local government, and they know where to
[image: A screenshot of a phone
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Linda Abels, Membership Chair

          We want to WELCOME all of our new members. We are looking forward to meeting you, getting to know you, and working with you toward our mutual goals. 
Welcome: 
IRIS HOLLIS         DONNA LANE            
SUSAN MOTLEY        RICHARD MOTLEY
DONNA SAVARESE          
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                    Jan Hall, 2nd Vice President, Events, Media
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What is our Florida League of Women Voters doing? 

Did you know that there are 2 Co Presidents of the League of Women Voters of Florida? If you attend any of the zoom meetings they hold, you will see what smart and committed women they are. 
From Cecile: 
		Dear League members,

This Monday, I saw some magic in the League’s ability to reach out to different people, speak the truth, and create a community of educated citizens. I had pored over my address book. I had pondered this question – in my conservative community, which women could I reach out to talk about Amendment 4 and the Yes on 4 Campaign?

I chose women of different faiths, different hues, and different economic means, and invited them to sit with me and listen to a presentation on Amendment 4. Fifteen women accepted my last-minute invitation and assembled in my living room, eyes and ears focused on the discussion.

First, we heard from our state board member and restoration of voting rights co-chair, Kelly Williams, the moderator, and the person who invited Secretary of Health (under Obama) Kathy Sebelius, to speak. Next a campaign representative, and the message was that the campaign is strong and growing daily. We were encouraged to do all that we could to share our knowledge about the importance of the passage of Amendment 4. 

Then we heard from a practicing ObGyn, who talked about the real-world dilemmas and struggles that doctors like her experience when practicing medicine, looking over their shoulders, thinking of potential attacks against their medical licenses, as they decide how to provide medical care to their patients that are pregnant. It’s a difficult balancing act and it is driving doctors away. Medical residents are choosing other states to practice medicine and the lack of medical care in Florida will soon be felt all around the state.
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Then we heard from Dr. Kathy Sebelius, brilliant, so poised, and raised a Catholic, but supporting all reproductive rights. She spoke to us about the victory in Kansas for the right to an abortion and said: to couch our words in terms of freedom from government overreach. People of all political stripes rally around this theme. Use the language of the freedom from mandatory masks heard during the COVID-19 epidemic, and we will win votes. 

 After the presentation, we talked together in my living room. Tears were shed and the bond was created. We were each committed to working for Amendment 4. We ask you to take out your address book and find your way to help us pass Amendment 4. League teas and house parties are one way, but any opportunity you can find the time and a way to educate others is needed and welcome. We have a clear path to protecting democracy and empowering voters. 






		In League,
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		Cecile M. Scoon, Esq.
Co-President
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	Greetings League members,
From Debbie”

Over the weekend of July 12th, I had the wonderful opportunity to do something new, as Co-President of the League of Women Voters of Florida. I attended an educational conference with my daughter, Jillian Rodriguez. Our paths have not crossed professionally, even though she is a League member. I am an attorney and she is a school teacher in Palm Beach County. But we spent that weekend sitting side by side, listening and learning from incredible speakers, writers and educators at Pen America’s Unified Voices Summit in Orlando.

As most of you know, I was an Assistant Public Defender in Palm Beach County for 25 years. After my retirement, I became active in the League. By that time, Jillian was teaching elementary school in the Palm Beach area. A few years ago, during the Covid years, Jillian had the opportunity to become a liaison between the school district of Palm Beach County and the courts. She works with dependent and delinquent students referred to the Juvenile Courts. So, even though she now works in the Courthouse I called home for many years, our paths did not cross.
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PEN America, a non-profit who actively opposes the banning of books, held it’s Florida Summit in Orlando, and invited teachers, librarians, and others to attend for free. The League of Women Voters of Florida was a proud sponsor of the event, and our wonderful volunteers from the Orlando area, coordinated by 2nd VP, Barbara Lanning, staffed our table. They had a myriad of League information and spoke to hundreds of attendees about the League and the election. We even recruited several new members to the League.

Cecile and I attended as Co-Presidents and Jill Lewis-Spector, attended as 1st VP and Education Action Team Co-Chair. Cecile was a speaker, while Jill and I networked extensively. Several local League members from across the state were in attendance. It was a fantastic opportunity to meet and hear from experts in the learning arena, and we all took advantage of it. 
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The highlight of the event for me, though was being able to spend the time with my child, in a professional setting. While she will always be my baby, I was impressed with the manner in which she interacted with other professionals, the way she processed the information given, and her ability to digest the material we learned into future actions. So, it’s obvious I’m a proud Mom. Unabashedly so, I confess.

Having the ability to attend events like the PEN America Conference is a benefit. Serving as Co-President of the League in Florida is a full-time job, but being able to work with my child, for one weekend, makes the work and preparation a pleasure. I continue to be grateful to our members who have entrusted me to my position.
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		Debbie Chandler, Esq. Co-President
[image: A close-up of a list of information

Description automatically generated]






      


                        

2024 CANDIDATE DATES TO REMEMBER 
 
ELECTIONS 
	Primary Election  
	August 20, 2024 

	General Election 
 
	November 5, 2024 


REGISTRATION BOOK CLOSINGS  F.S. 97.055 
	Primary Election 
	July 22, 2024 

	General Election 
 
EARLY VOTING  F.S. 101.657 
	October 7, 2024 

	Primary Election 
	August 9, 2024 to August 17, 2024 

	General Election 
	October 21, 2024 to November 2, 2024 


 
 Primary Election dates listed are tentative and subject to change by the Florida Legislature. 
VoteCitrus.gov                    352-564-7120 
Citrus County Supervisor of Elections ~ PO Box 1870 ~ Lecanto, Florida 34460 

                         
















Did you know, “On November 6, 2018, nearly 65% of Florida voters passed Amendment 4 - Voting Rights Restoration. This amendment "restores the voting rights of Floridians with felony convictions after they complete all terms of their sentence including parole or probation.” 

In 2019 the Governor signed Senate Bill 7066, which stipulated that they need to pay all legal financial obligations before they could get back their right to vote. 

The League of Women Voters of Florida has been organizing volunteers to send postcards to these people to inform them of their rights. Following are some of the volunteers who have been writing out these postcards.

THANKS TO BEV BROWN, JEANNE MESSERSMITH, AND JOANNE JORDAN FOR ORGANIZING THEIR ACTIVITIES AND SENDING ME PHOTOS!
[image: ][image: ]
	[image: ]
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                Maxine Connor, Natural Resources Chair
Floridians Face Continuing Risk of Swimming in Contaminated Waters Due to Veto
Article by John Cassani for the Invading Seas series in the Citrus County Chronicle July 12, 2024, reprinted here for you:
Florida public health policy took a blow recently when Gov. Ron DeSantis vetoed legislation aimed at reducing public risk from beach waters and public bathing places contaminated with fecal bacteria. House Bill 165, known as the Safe Waterways Act, was passed unanimously by the Florida
Legislature. The governor’s reason behind his veto was that the bill gave the Florida Department of Health (FDOH) the authority to close a beach when bacteria levels exceed safe thresholds, superseding “local jurisdictions.”
Residents and visitors alike often wonder why FDOH isn’t already the public agency that determines if a beach closure is necessary. And why would “local jurisdictions” – for example, local politicians, typically with no public health training or education – be the preferred authority to close a beach?
In fact, most beaches are on state waters where local jurisdictions are subject to state oversight. Other Florida water quality parameters have prevailing state jurisdiction where the Florida Department of Environmental Protection (FDEP) has received federally designated authority derived from the federal Clean Water Act.
FDEP currently has the authority, although rarely implemented, to restrict public access to a state water body when public health parameters, including fecal bacteria, exceed adopted thresholds. A documented sewage spill within a mile of a public bathing place would be one such example.
So why should “local jurisdictions” supersede FDOH, the agency vested with protecting the health of all Florida citizens?
State policy on posting signage related to health advisories is similarly convoluted. In fact, the majority of state waters, having recreation as a state-designated use, are not required to have on-site public signage indicating the risk from fecal bacteria contamination.
The Legislature has been able to avoid this politically awkward yet risky policy by focusing only on water designated and defined as a public bathing place.
A public bathing place is defined in the law as “a body of water, natural or modified by humans, for swimming, diving, and recreational bathing used by consent of the owner or owners and held out to the public by any person or public body, irrespective of whether a fee is charged for the use thereof.” Those public bathing places “include, but are not limited to, lakes, ponds, rivers, streams, artificial impoundments, and waters along the coastal and intracoastal beaches and shores of the state.”
On the surface, this policy would seem to include most public water body types involving recreation. But a careful reading of the policy indicates a significant narrowing of the definition requiring that eligible waters need to be “held out to the public by any person or public body.”
Unfortunately, the “held out” part has not been implemented more broadly by FDEP or FDOH as public bodies. The result is that the vast majority of recreational waters in Florida are not required to have onsite signs warning of contamination. This is startling news to many residents.
This outcome flies in the face of FDEP’s policies for restoring contaminated waters even if FDOH is not involved. The FDEP policy on bacteria contaminated water reads as follows: “The criteria are designed to protect primary contact recreation, including swimming, bathing, surfing, water skiing, tubing, water play by children, and similar water contact activities where a high degree of bodily contact with the water and immersion and ingestion are likely.”
There are two potential outcomes of this policy: to remedy the contamination by restoring the water to its unimpaired condition – a rare occurrence in Florida that could take decades – or to provide on-site notice to the public that the water body is risky and has been verified as impaired until restoration has been attained.
Sadly, neither outcome is likely, continuing a legacy of risk from contaminated waters. The time for reform is long overdue.
John Cassani is Calusa Waterkeeper emeritus. This opinion piece was distributed by The Invading Sea website (www.theinvadingsea.com), which posts news and commentary on climate change and other environmental issues affecting Florida.
https://www.chronicleonline.com/opinion/columnists/floridians-face-continuing-risk-of-swimming-in-contaminated-waters-due-to-veto/article_d2142d0d-4239-5827-a885- 3928f819b363.html
Veto Perpetuates Contamination Risk to Beachgoers – Citrus County Chronicle
Editorial Published July 26, 2024, reprinted here for you:
A rare moment of bipartisan unanimity occurred in the Florida Legislature during this year’s legislative session when House Bill 165, known as the Safe Waterways Act, was passed 40-0 in the House and 113-0 in the Senate.
After sailing through the legislative process with strong, steady winds, Gov. DeSantis torpedoed the bill with his veto pen.
To the dismay of most, Gov. DeSantis’ veto of the bill was inexplicable for several reasons. Foremost, is the indisputable reality that Florida’s waters are ailing from the fertilizer runoff of farms and residences, failing wastewater systems, and stormwater pollutants that are creating toxic algae blooms and raising fecal matter levels.
A 2022 report from the Environmental Integrity project, a nonpartisan, nonprofit watchdog organization that advocates for effective enforcement of environmental laws, named Florida the worst in the U.S. for the total acres of lakes classified as impaired for swimming and aquatic life, and second for total listed as impaired for any use. Florida also has the second-most square miles of polluted estuaries in the U.S.
Given Florida’s ailing waters and the fact that the vast majority of recreational waters in Florida are not required to have onsite signs warning of contamination, the Safe Waterways Act was a much-needed and overdue measure.
The measure would have streamlined the Florida Department of Health (FDOH) notification process for water contamination and expanded FDOH beach closure authority. Additionally, it would have required counties and municipalities to notify the FDOH within 24 hours of unsafe water quality, the issuance of public health advisories, advisory signage, and measures for clean-water enforcement.
Calling the Safe Water Act’s expanded FDOH power over Florida beaches ill-advised, Gov. DeSantis declared that the FDOH should not “supersede local jurisdictions regarding the
operation of beaches.” Essentially contending that local county and municipal officials are better suited to make those decisions than trained FDOH experts, this was a questionable about face for Gov. DeSantis from his strong stance of favoring preemption legislation that is stripping away local government authority.
The governor’s last-minute veto negates unanimous bipartisan legislative support and three years of persistent effort championed by clean water experts. Consequently, the current, haphazard system that appears to favor tourism revenue rather than scientific evidence and public health concerns will continue to fail residents and visitors who are unknowingly at risk while swimming in Florida’s ailing waters.
https://www.chronicleonline.com/opinion/editorials/veto-perpetuates-contamination-risk-to-beachgoers/article_ba41b437-1637-5ae4-ac8b-162221cc4935.html
Monday Was the Hottest Ever Day on Earth (July 25, 2024 Chronicle)
Driven by oceans that won’t cool down, an unseasonably warm Antarctica and worsening climate change, Earth’s record hot streak dialed up this week, making Sunday, then Monday, the hottest days humans have measured, according to the European climate service.
Read more: https://www.chronicleonline.com/news/national/monday-is-the-hottest-day-recorded-on-earth-be ating-sundays-record-european-climate-agency-says/article_22a8d777-f17a-5e20- bdfb-8aa14f9d7f27.html
UN Asks Nations to Better Prepare as Heat Epidemic Breaks Records
After three of Earth’s hottest days ever measured, the United Nations called for a flurry of efforts to try to reduce the human toll from soaring and searing temperatures, calling it “an extreme heat epidemic.”
“If there is one thing that unites our divided world, it’s that we’re all increasingly feeling the heat,” United Nations Secretary-General Antonio Guterres said Thursday at a news conferencewhere he highlighted that Monday was the hottest day on record, surpassing the mark set just a day earlier. “Earth is becoming hotter and more dangerous for everyone, everywhere.”
Read more:
https://apnews.com/article/climate-global-temperatures
10600ef3b2092dfc4d456f0d593ee0de

HB 433 was Vetoed by Gov DeSantis but Federal Government is Working on
Heat Protections
HB 433, Employment Regulations, was passed by the Florida Legislature and signed into law by Governor DeSantis this past legislative session.
https://www.myfloridahouse.gov/Sections/Bills/billsdetail.aspx?BillId=79034&amp;SessionId=103
It preempted local governments from passing any heat protection measures (that would apply to workers other than their own employees) to protect workers from extreme heat, like mandating water and shade breaks.
The Occupational Safety and Health Administration&#39;s (OSHA) General Duty Clause, Section 5(a)(1) of the Occupational Safety and Health Act of 1970, requires employers to provide a safe and healthful workplace free from recognized hazards that could cause death or serious harm to employees, but OSHA doesn’t have heat protection standards specifically.
News Release by Agency: Occupational Safety &amp; Health Administration, Date: July 2, 2024
BIDEN-HARRIS ADMINISTRATION ANNOUNCES PROPOSED RULE TO PROTECT INDOOR, OUTDOOR WORKERS FROM EXTREME HEAT
WASHINGTON – The U.S. Department of Labor has released a proposed rule with the goal of protecting millions of workers from the significant health risks of extreme heat. If finalized, the proposed rule would help protect approximately 36 million workers in indoor and outdoor work
settings and substantially reduce heat injuries, illnesses and deaths in the workplace. 
The proposed rule would require employers to develop an injury and illness prevention plan to control heat hazards in workplaces affected by excessive heat.
The agency continues to conduct heat-related inspections under its National Emphasis Program
– Outdoor and Indoor Heat-Related Hazards, launched in 2022. 
Learn more about the rulemaking.
Solar in the Southeast – Seventh Edition Report – by Southern Alliance for Clean Energy:
In this introduction blog for SACE’s latest edition of our “Solar in the Southeast” report series, you can read up on which utilities and states can expect to see solar growth. Additional blogs in this series will unpack more of the results, observations, and key policy developments detailed in
the report.
Heather Pohnan and Bryan Jacob | July 9, 2024 | Energy Policy, Solar, Utilities
Now that it’s summer, it’s time to shine a light on solar progress in the Southeast. In SACE’s latest edition of our “Solar in the Southeast” report series, you can read up on which utilities and states can expect to see solar growth. Overall, the Southeast can now claim about 22 gigawatts (GW) of solar (22,183 megawatts, MW) on a full-year operational equivalent basis, or an average solar ratio of 665 watts per customer in 2023. The Southeast is projected to nearly double the amount of solar in the region to almost 44 GW for 2027. We also detail how key policy developments such as recent utility resource plans and the influx of federal funding from
the Inflation Reduction Act (IRA) to Southeastern states help inform and grow the solar market.
READ THE FULL REPORT,  WATCH THE JULY 16 WEBINAR
https://www.cleanenergy.org/blog/solar-in-the-southeast-seventh-edition-report/
Right to Clean Water Florida Constitutional Amendment
The petition drive for the 2025 ballot is now underway. Contact maxineconnor@gmail.com ifyou want to work in Citrus County.
Learn more or volunteer here: https://www.floridarighttocleanwater.org/
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If you are interested in joining the League of Women Voters of Citrus County, 
Fill out the form below and mail it to us at
LWVCC, P. O. Box 1903, Lecanto, FL 34460
Name_______________________________
Address_____________________________
____________________________________
Email address_________________________
Phone (home)_________________________
Phone (cell)___________________________
Individual $65______
Household $90
Student Free
Susan B. Anthony $105*
Household $150*
*Includes $40 donation
Credit card name__________________________
Credit card number ________________________
Expiration Date, month and year______________
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League of Women Voters of Citrus County
Megt and Greet
Citrus County Judge

& Fifth Judicial Circuit Judges

Wednesday, August 14, 2024 10:00 AM
Coastal Region Library
8619 W Crystal St. , Crystal River, 34428

What's a Circuit Judge? How is that different from
1| a County Judge? How does the justice system work
in Florida? What difference does it make to me as
a law-abiding citizen?

Citrus County Attorney Denise Dymond-Lyn will
explain these and other topics related to Florida's
judicial system at the August meeting of the
|| League of Women Voters of Citrus County.

| This two-part meeting will begin with Ms. Lyn’s
presentation, "Florida’s Judicial System: The Who,
What, and Why." Following her presentation,
candidates for Citrus County Judge and Fifth
Judicial Circuit Judges will be invited to introduce
1] themselves briefly. After the introductory speeches,
audience members will have the opportunity to
interact individually with the candidates.

The Public is Invited: For more information please call 352-613-5056 or
email lwvcc2013@gmail.com.Visit Iwvcitrus.org and Face book page
“League of Women Voters of Citrus County”.

The League of Women Voters, a hon-partisan political organization, encourages
informed and active participation in government, works to increase
understanding of policy issues, and influences public .
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lsgagug of Women Voters
of Citrus County

‘When: Wednesday September 11, 2024 at 10:00 AM
Where: Coastal Region Library
8619 W Crystal St. Crystal River, FL. 34428

Candidates for the U.S. House of Representatives District 12, ahd Florida Senhate District 11 have been invited
to the LWUCC September meeting.

8Also ihvited are canhdidates for the Citrus County Mosauito Board.

This will be a two-part meeting. Vicky [ozzia, First President of the Citrus League, will begin with a brief
presentation on Misinformation and Disinformation in Elections.

During the Meet & Greet portion of the meeting, each candidate will have 3 minutes to introduce themselves
anhd share their ideas and plans. &fter, audience members will have the opportunity to interact individually with
the candidates.

The League of Women Voters, a non-partisan political organization, encourages informed and active
participation in government, works to increase understanding of policy issues, and influences public
policy through education and advocacy.
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Round of applause

A round of applause to
all the organizations, the
Chronicle, the League of
Women Voters, the Civic
Association who held the
candidate night and to all
the candidates that showed
up. Everybody who is vot-
ing had the opportunity to
meet all of these wonderful
people.
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Home Rule
vs.
Preemption
in Florida

YOU be the judge!
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Project 2025

PRESIDENTIAL TRANSITION PROJECT

End no fault divorce

Complete ban on abortions without exceptions
Ban contraceptives

Additional tax breaks for corporations and the 1%
Higher taxes for the working class

Elimination of unions and worker protections
Raise the retirement age

Cut Social Security

Cut Medicare

End the Affordable Care Act

Raise prescription drug prices

Eliminate the Department of Education

Use public, taxpayer money for private religious schools
Teach Christian religious beleifs in public schools
End free and discounted school lunch programs
End civil rights & DEI protections in government
Ban African American and gender studies in all levels of education

Ban books and curriculum about slavery

Ending climate protections

Increase Arctic drilling

Deregulate big business and the oil industry

Promote and expedite capital punishment

End marriage equality

Condemn single mothers while promoting only “traditional families”
Defund the FBI and Homeland Security

Use the military to break up domestic protests

Mass deportation of immigrants and incarceration in “camps”

End birth right citizenship

Ban Muslims from entering the country

Eliminates federal agencies like the FDA, EPA, NOAA and more
Continue to pack the Supreme Court, and lower courts with right-wing judges
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VOTE NOV 5TH

(//YESON4

Limit Government
Interference with Abortion
—

End the 6-week Abortion Ban

L

and support the work
iin <can the code orvist
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Board of County Commissioners (BOCC)

Meetings 2" and 4* Tuesdays, 1:00 PM

Citrus County Courthouse, 110 Apopka Ave. Inverness
Agenda & watch meetings online:

Citrus County Government meetings are livestreamed on the
Citrus County Government You Tube Channel.

Also broadcast live:

Comcast - Channel 71, Spectrum - Channel 643

Citrus County School District (CCSD) School Be

nline

Library Advisory Board

Meetings 4% Tuesday of every other month, 8:00 AM

Tues. Aug. 27, Oct. 22, Dec. 3, 2024

Lecanto Gov't Bldg., 3600 W. Sovereign Path, Lecanto 34461
For more information:
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As some of our members know, I have a jewelry business. Recently I de-
cided to use some of my Victorian/Vintage style frames to make some
voting pins that would be a little different from the usual badges. I am of-
fering them to League members before I add them to my line. I am charg-
ing just for materials to keep the price down. If you are interested in any
of these earrings, pins or necklaces, please email me at:
janhalldesigns@yahoo.com. Or call 352-637-9623.
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Row One: RW&B earrings S 7. RW&B Plain frame Pin  $6 RW&B Small Vintage
Frame PinS6

Row Two: Vintage Women Rose Frame Pin S 7, Vintage Women Trellis Pin $7 ,
SmallVintage Women Pin S6
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Necklaces: Vintage Woman Trellis Frame, RW&B Filigree,

7
nin

LETCLL

GROTET

W
e

Lady Liberty,

Small RW&B Mini Necklace Adjustable Length 16 to18 inches
All Necklaces $9 a piece

Rucretia Mott
Harriet Cady Eaton
Margaret Pryor
Elizabeth Cady Stanton
Eunice Newton Foote
Mary Ann M'Clintock
Margaret Schooley
Martha C. Wright
Jane C. Hunt
Amy Post

Lydia Mount
Delia Mathews

Catherine C. Palne 52

Elizabeth W. M'Clintoc
Malvina Seymour
Phebe Mosher
Cathetine Shaw
Deborah Scott

Sarah Hallowell

Mary W'Clintock

Mary Glibert

Phebe King
Julia Ann
Chatlotte Waoodwa
Martha Underh
orothy M

SEAITE ERMMEA -

Rachel D. Bonnel
Betsey Tewksbury
Rhoda Palmer
Margatel Jenkins
Cynthia Fullet
Mary Martin

P. A, Culvent
Susan R, Doty
Rebecca Race
Sarah A. Mosher
Mary E. Vail

Lucy Spalding
Lovina Latham
Sarah Smith

Eliza Martin

Maria E. Wilbur
Elizabeth D, Smith
Caroline Barket
Ann Porter
Experience Gibbs
Antoinette E, Segut
Hannah J. Latham
Sarah Slssen
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THE DO’S AND DON'TS

OF ELECTION DISINFORMATION

/| DO VERIFY BEFORE YOU SHARE

Consider the source, check the date, and cross-check the
information across outlets.

7| DO QUESTION THE CONTENT

Read past the headiine and question emotionally charged
content.

37| DO SHARE ACCURATE INFORMATION

Without mentioning the wrong info, set the record
straight by sharing the correct messages.

37| DO REPORT IT

Report inaccurate info to social media platforms, group
administrators, and election officials.

DON'T CLICK OR SHARE

If you quote the bad information, you help spread it

DON'T ENGAGE PUBLICLY

If someone you know is sharing bad info, message
| them privately and ask them to take it down.

ind trusted, nonpartisan voting
information at VOTE411.0rg!
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Maureen ‘Mo’ Baird

Supervisor of Elections
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Maureen ‘Mo’ Baird

Supervisor of Elections
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